
January 15, 2010 

 

The Honorable Daniel Akaka   The Honorable Richard Burr 
Chairman     Ranking Member 
Senate Committee on Veterans Affairs Senate Committee on Veterans Affairs 

The Honorable Bob Filner   The Honorable Steve Buyer 
Chairman     Ranking Member 
House Committee on Veterans Affairs House Committee on Veterans Affairs 

The Honorable Mike Michaud   The Honorable Henry E. Brown, Jr. 
Chairman     Ranking Member 
Subcommittee on Health   Subcommittee on Health 
Committee on Veterans Affairs  Committee on Veterans Affairs 

Dear Chairmen Akaka, Filner and Michaud, and Ranking Members Burr, Buyer and Brown: 

The undersigned organizations are writing to underscore the critical importance of the health-
care issues on which the committees focused their legislative work last session, and to urge that 
you give the highest priority to the earliest possible joint deliberation and resolution of those 
issues embodied in S. 1963, the Caregivers and Veterans Omnibus Health Services Act of 
2009, and House-passed H.R. 3155, H.R. 1211, H.R. 1293, H.R. 2770 and other companion 
measures. 

As you are aware, the Senate passed S. 1963 by a recorded vote of 98-0 and the House 
passed each of its bills with similar provisions by unanimous consent under suspension of the 
House rules. This unanimity of bicameral, bipartisan congressional backing demonstrates 
overwhelming support for addressing the issues in these measures and assures positive votes 
on the compromise bill.  As indicated by the large number of organizations signing below, and 
the millions of individuals they represent collectively, there is also tremendous public support. 

Successful completion of the important work begun in your Committees – in some cases years 
ago - will make a profound difference to the well-being, rehabilitation and recovery of veterans 
across this country, including veterans wounded and disabled in Iraq and Afghanistan.  It would 
be tragic if the promise inspired by your hard work last year -- including support for their 
caregivers, improving women veterans' care, and easing veterans' access to mental health 
services and homeless aid -- were deferred.  

We urge you to keep in mind that by their yea votes, Members of the full House and Senate 
have already vividly demonstrated their support for these programs while remaining fully 
cognizant of the Congressional Budget Office cost estimates associated with these proposals. 

Once again, the undersigned organizations urge you to expeditiously complete a joint 
agreement and final votes at the earliest possible opportunity so that veterans may benefit from 
the many worthwhile provisions in this legislation.   



Thank you for your leadership in veterans’ affairs and commitment to the welfare of our nation’s 
veterans.  We appreciate your consideration of this request. 

Sincerely, 

Alliance for Academic Internal Medicine 
Alliance for Aging Research 
American Academy of Neurology  
American Academy of Ophthalmology  
American Academy of Pain Medicine 
American Association of Colleges of Osteopathic Medicine  
American Association of Colleges of Pharmacy  
American Association of Orthopaedic Surgeons  
The American Legion  
American College of Emergency Physicians  
American Optometric Association  
American Podiatric Medical Association  
American Society for Investigative Pathology  
American Society for Reproductive Medicine  
AMVETS  
Blinded Veterans Association  
Catholic War Veterans, USA  
Council on Social Work Education  
Disabled American Veterans  
Iraq and Afghanistan Veterans of America  
Jewish War Veterans 
Military Officers Association of America 
Military Order of the Purple Heart  
National Alliance for Eye and Vision Research  
National Alliance on Mental Illness  
National Association for the Advancement of Orthotics and Prosthetics  
National Association for Uniformed Services  
National Association of VA Physicians and Dentists 
National Association of Veterans’ Research and Education Foundations 
National Coalition for Homeless Veterans  
Nurses Organization of VA  
Pain Care Coalition  
Paralyzed Veterans of America  
Society for Women's Health Research  
United Spinal Association 
Veterans Affairs Physician Assistant Association  
Veterans of Foreign Wars of the United States 
VetsFirst  
Vietnam Veterans of America  
Wounded Warrior Project 



Endorsing Organizations and Concurring Contacts 
 

Organization Concurring Contact Email Address 
Alliance for Academic Internal 
Medicine Charles Clayton cclayton@aaim.org 

Alliance for Aging Research Cynthia A. Bens cbens@agingresearch.org 

American Academy of Neurology Michael Amery MAmery@aan.com 

American Academy of 
Ophthalmology 

Rebecca Hyder rhyder@aaodc.org 

American Academy of Pain Medicine Philip A. Saigh, Jr. psaigh@connect2amc.com 

American Association of Colleges of 
Osteopathic Medicine Pamela Murphy pmurphy@aacom.org 

American Association of Colleges of 
Pharmacy Will Lang wlang@aacp.org 

American Association of Orthopaedic 
Surgeons Jamie A. Gregorian gregorian@aaos.org 

The American Legion Peter S. Gaytan psgaytan@legion.org 

American College of Emergency 
Physicians 

Barbara K. Tomar btomar@acep.org 

American Optometric Association David Danielson DSDanielson@AOA.ORG 

American Podiatric Medical 
Association Benjamin J. Wallner BJWallner@apma.org 

American Society for Investigative 
Pathology Mark E. Sobel mesobel@asip.org 

American Society for Reproductive 
Medicine Erin Kramer ekramer@asrm-dc.org 

AMVETS Christina Roof christinaroof@gmail.com 

Blinded Veterans of America Thomas Zampieri tzampieri@bva.org 

Catholic War Veterans, USA Jose M. Garcia cwvlmt@comcast.net 

Council on Social Work Education Wendy Naus wendy@lewis-burke.com 

Disabled American Veterans Joseph Violante JViolante@davmail.org 

Iraq and Afghanistan Veterans of 
America Tom Tarantino tom@iava.org 

Jewish War Veterans Herb Rosenbleeth herbr@jwv.org 



Organization Concurring Contact Email Address 

Military Officers Association of 
America René A. Campos renec@moaa.org 

Military Order of the Purple Heart Hershel Gober goberh@aol.com 

National Alliance for Eye and Vision 
Research James Jorkasky jamesj@eyeresearch.org 

National Alliance on Mental Illness Andrew Sperling andrew@nami.org 

National Association for the 
Advancement of Orthotics and 
Prosthetics 

George Breece george@breece.com 

National Association for Uniformed 
Services Rick Jones rjones@naus.org 

 

National Association of VA 
Physicians and Dentists Samuel Spagnolo, MD DRSpagnolo@yahoo.com 

National Association of Veterans’ 
Research and Education 
Foundations 

Barbara West BWest@navref.org 

National Coalition for Homeless 
Veterans John Driscoll jdriscoll@nchv.org 

Nurses Organization of VA Susan Dove sdove@vanurse.org 

Pain Care Coalition Bob Saner Bob.Saner@ppsv.com 

Paralyzed Veterans of America Carl Blake CarlB@pva.org 

Society for Women’s Health 
Research Martha Nolan Martha@ 

womenshealthresearch.org 

United Spinal Association Heather Ansley hansley@unitedspinal.org 

Veterans Affairs Physician Assistant 
Association Robert Kunath Robert.Kunath@va.gov 

Veterans of Foreign Wars of the 
United States 

Chris Needham cneedham@vfw.org 

VetsFirst Heather Ansley hansley@unitedspinal.org 

Vietnam Veterans of America Bernie Edelman 
Rick Weidman 

bedelman@vva.org 
rweidman@vva.org 

Wounded Warrior Project Ralph Ibson ribson@ 
woundedwarriorproject.org 

 


